August 30, 2023
A meeting of the Cranberry – Venango County General Authority was held August 1, 2023.  At noon, Mike Deibert called the meeting to order; other members in attendance were Gus Kirwin, Mike R. Erwin, Rob Eakin and Gary Kulling.  Also attending were Heather Hepler, Mike D. Erwin, and Eric Heil (Cranberry Township), Kyle Schwabenbauer (EADS Group) and Greg Merkel (Solicitor).
Gus Kirwin made a motion to adopt the agenda, Gary Kulling seconded the motion, all in favor. Motion carried. Gary Kulling made a motion to approve the minutes from last month’s meeting, Gus Kirwin seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS
Intermunicipal Sewer Agreement
Kyle didn’t have an update. Greg Merkel reached out to Bob Varsek’s office this morning, Bob is meeting with OC on Thursday and should have an answer by week’s end.
Mall WTP
We have conditional approval from the county, they are waiting for the payment for advertising of plan sets. It was advertised twice and there are 8 contractors on the list who purchased plan sets. There will be a pre-bid meeting on August 14 to go over questions and the bid opening will be held Aug 29 at 10:00 AM at the Township building. The Pennvest call was pushed back to Sept. 5 at 10:00AM.
Compliance
The Corrective Action Plan is complete, once the coliform sampling results are in Kyle will send to DEP along with the certificate of construction. 
Lead Service Line Inventory
Kyle provided an example survey from the Rimersburg Boro to give the members an idea on what other municipalities are doing. Mike R. Erwin, Mike D. Erwin, Eric Heil, and Mike Deibert met on July 24 to discuss ways to have this completed by October 2024. Members talked about sending surveys to residents, handing them out when water bills are paid, and putting them on the website to insure it gets to every household.  Discussions will continue at future meetings.
NEW BUSINESS
The new owners of 158 Little Egypt Rd called to switch service into their name, since we weren’t aware the house was for sale, Heather discovered that a sewer lateral inspection wasn’t completed in advance of the sale.  Mike inspected the line afterward to make sure it was following the rules & regulations and found that it is clay instead of plastic pipe and a Certificate of Compliance cannot be issued until this is replaced.  Section 10.04 of the rules and regs says that “any person transferring an ownership interest in real property located in the township on which a building is connected to the sewer system must comply with the Cranberry Township Sewer Lateral Inspection and Compliance Ordinance as then in effect”. After discussion took place, Attorney Merkel stated that since the Rules and Regulations were passed in 2022, to comply, the lateral needs replaced. Eric will get in touch with the former owner.
At 12:45PM Rob Eakin made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Gary Kulling seconded, all in favor.  Motion carried.

Next meeting: September 5, 2023 at noon.
Respectfully submitted by Heather Hepler
